Secretary for Home and Youth Affairs
to visit Laos and Vietnam

The Secretary for Home and Youth Affairs, Miss Alice Mak, will visit
countries along the Belt and Road regions, namely Laos and Vietnam, tomorrow
(December 10).

During her visit, Miss Mak will meet with officials and organisations
responsible for youth policies and youth development of the two countries.
She will also visit the field units of the United Nations (UN) Volunteers —
Hong Kong Universities Volunteer Internship Programme organised by the Home
and Youth Affairs Bureau, to meet and exchange views with representatives of
the UN agencies and Hong Kong undergraduate students participating in the
programme and learn about their volunteer work at the internship.

Miss Mak will return to Hong Kong on December 13. During her absence,
the Under Secretary for Home and Youth Affairs, Mr Clarence Leung, will act
as the Secretary for Home and Youth Affairs.
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